
 

  

 

PARKS & TRAILS ALERT 
 

 
July 31, 2025 

      
Meadowood Community Park Closed Until Further Notice 

 
Effective immediately, Meadowood Community Park, at 1810 Galvin Pl., Qualicum Beach, is closed until further 
notice. It is being used by emergency services for helicopter operations in response to the Wesley Ridge wildfire.  
 
For your safety and to not impede the efforts of the wildfire response teams, do not enter the park during this 
closure. For information on current alerts related to the wildfire, visit rdn.bc.ca/current-alerts.  
 
The wildfire is being actively managed by the BC Wildfire Service, with support from Coombs-Hilliers Volunteer 
Fire Department and Dashwood Volunteer Fire Department. For information on the wildfire, please visit the BC 
Wildfire Service website.  
 

 

 

https://rdn.bc.ca/current-alerts
https://wildfiresituation.nrs.gov.bc.ca/incidents?fireYear=2025&incidentNumber=V71145&source=map
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